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Farewells and Welcomes

This group of colleagues includes the Registrars/ Secretaries/ Managers of the five Hui Amorangi, seven Pākehā Dioceses, and the Diocese of Polynesia, plus the Tikanga Secretaries/ Administrators for Te Pīhopatanga and TPC, as well as the General Secretary. 

There have been several changes in this team over the past two years, with job role changes or farewells to: Nick Young (Wellington), Ron McGough (Manawa o Te Wheke), Andrew Tamihere (Tairawhiti), Treena Tapine (Upoko), Charles Hemana (TPoA), and Paul Carey (TPC).
We were sorry to say goodbye but wished them well for their future endeavours. 
There were also consequent welcomes to: Ben Pringle (Wellington), Andrew Metcalfe (Dunedin), Jasmin Haimona (Manawa o Te Wheke), Treena Tapine (Tairawhiti), Teri-Rori Kirkwood (Upoko), Susan Wallace with Win Douglas (Te Waipounamu), Maui Tangohau and Te Owaina Gibson (TPoA), and Kat Maxwell (TPC).
We welcomed these new members to the network as they were appointed. 
Meetings

Most often Registrars and Secretaries work in some isolation and so those occasions when we can meet are invaluable for support and interaction over shared issues. We meet to discuss concerns and challenges, share contacts, resources, ideas, and solutions to common problems and demands, and to work together wherever possible to develop collective and shared policies, strategies and programmes.

This group meets annually in Conference (every ‘other’ year with the Australian Registrars), and often again for a day meeting earlier in the year, as well as by video conference. We have met in late 2018, with the Australians in Sydney, and then in late 2019 in Auckland, hosted by the Diocese. In between, we met for a day in May 2019 in Wellington.
In Sydney, the agenda included: regulatory and economic environment, strategic planning, royal commission and redress, property development, ancestry, databases, development funds, shared resources, safe ministry, and insurance, matters. As well as a tour of the old Manly Quarantine Station, which was the meeting venue, and a Sydney Harbour cruise!

In Auckland, the agenda included: GSTHW 2020 prep, resilience, strategic pay, health insurance, archives and digital records, royal commission, climate justice, and databases. As well as an Indian dinner out, eucharist with the Diocesan Team at St Stephens Chapel in Judges Bay, and morning tea in Selwyn Library.
We were blessed at both years’ conferences in being able to engage with the local Bishops.
Many of the group also meet at other various Forums, or on special topics, including recently over the Royal Commission, with Archivists about Ancestry.com, and with a stewardship and development resource person from the church in Canada. 

General

It is good that the Dioceses and Amorangi recognise the importance of this group of people working amongst them and offer both personal support and funding to enable them to attend these gatherings. I wish to add my own personal note of gratitude to this group for their collegiality and support.
Michael Hughes 
General Secretary 
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